DURRINGTON TOWN COUNCIL

Meeting to be held on Tuesday, 31st of October, 2017 at 7.00 p.m.
Robinson Room, Durrington Village Hall
AGENDA
POLICE REPORT AND NEIGHBOURHOOD POLICING PRIORITIES
CRIME PREVENTION – Outcome of Public Meeting about Anti-Social Behaviour held on the 24th of October 2017
PUBLIC QUESTION TIME
1. ACCEPTANCE OF APOLOGIES

2.
DECLARATION OF INTERESTS
3.
MINUTES of the Meeting of 26th of September 2017 
4.
REPORT by the Chairman of the Town Council, to include an update about the preferred route for construction traffic for the AVC build and the Town Council’s recommendations/actions to keeping affected residents informed/involved.
5.
TO APPROVE WRITTEN UPDATES FROM COUNCIL TEAMS
a. POLICIES

b. HR&FINANCE

c. PLANNING

d. AMENITIES 
6.
REPORT by the clerk 
7.
REPORT by Wiltshire Councillor
8.
REPORTS by Representatives of other organisations and meetings attended on behalf of the Town Council:
a. AMESBURY AREA BOARD – next meeting 30 November 2017
b. CATG – update from meeting on the 30 October 2017
c. LARKHILL COMMUNITY PARTNERSHIP – next meeting 21 November 2017
d. WORLD HERITAGE SITE MANAGEMENT PLAN – update from meeting on the 19th of October 2017
9.
ACCOUNTS to review and approve the following:

a. The cheques and debits for October 2017
b. The bank reconciliation for September 2017
c. The Budget for 2017/18
10.
DISCUSSION TOPIC 
11.
PROPOSALS 
a.
To approve a 3% (rounded up/down) rise for hire costs of the Town Council’s facilities with effect from 1st April 2017.

b.
To approve the Town Council’s Equality and Diversity Policy.

c.
To consider comments about the Environmental Statement for the Amesbury – Berwick Down A303 and agree the Town Council’s response.

d.
To discuss the Internal Auditor’s Report and recommendations.

e.
To discuss the External Auditor’s Report.

f.
To approve a virement in accordance with the Town Council’s Financial Regulations to transfer money from Earmarked Reserves – Emergency Repairs into the general fund to cover the cost of work required to the rear of the Robinson Room to provide a suitable soakaway for the drainpipe/guttering.  At present the pipe is completely silted up and as a result moss/debris and rain are running out of the guttering onto the lean to of the Pre-School and into the neighbours gardens, for which we have received complaints about.  The estimated costs for this is around £600.

g.
To consider the work needed to River Park in the following areas as recommended by Wiltshire Wildlife Trust (email issued to Councillors with recommendations):

i.
Improving the edge of the river bank by the houses on Yew Tree Close, this area is a potential hazard as the bank is eroding leaving large gaps between the bank and protective meshing where feet/animals could get stuck.

ii.
The removal of the bench by the sluice gate to assist in the Trust’s work on habitat improvements.

h.
To set up a Dementia Friendly Working Group and Action Plan for the Town Council to work with other agencies and the Wiltshire Councillor Graham Wright towards making the Parish a Dementia Friendly community.
i.
To approve the Town Council’s Social Media Policy.

j.
To consider the Christmas Bluez Disco.

k.
To determine the way forward with the broken Projector Screen in the Village Hall, based on the advice of a specialist (repair/new purchase).  CPS a specialist company in providing and repairing projector screens have done an initial diagnosis of the problem and will by Tuesday provide the costs for repair and replacement.  Given the size of the screen and it having integrated motor/driver/gearing this will be costly.  If the decision is made to repair/or replace the screen a virement will be required to make available funds from unused allocations set aside for the Village Hall and/or Emergency Repairs from Earmarked Reserves.

l.
Short Mat Bowls are considering purchasing a new electric mat roller, this will be taller than the one they currently have stored in the cupboard in the corridor next to the office.  In order for a new roller to be stored, the cupboard would need to be adapted due to the height of the proposed roller.  Would the Town Council consider this, given there is no other location in the Village Hall that the roller could be stored?  The Town Council will be asking all local groups who have cupboards for storage to tidy and clear their storage area, in order storage allocation can be assessed and prioritised. 
m.
Given that New Year’s Eve falls on a Sunday is the Town Council content for any potential hirers of the Village Hall/Pavilion to extend the hours of hire until 1am on the 1st of January 2018.  This would potentially require the hirer to contact Wiltshire Council for any extension given our hours of operation.

12.
CORRESPONDENCE to the Chairman or Clerk

a.
Mr John Wigglesworth – concerns about the road/crossing to the cemetery

13.
PUBLIC QUESTION TIME


14.
CONFIDENTIAL BUSINESS - To move into Confidential Business under section 100 (4) of the Local Government Act 1972 to discuss the next items on the grounds that it involves the likely disclosure of exempt information as defined in Part 1 of Schedule 12A of the Act.
